
Letter to the Editor 
Reply to: ‘‘Treatment of veterans with hepa titis C in the United States 
Departmen t of Vetera ns Affair s’’
To the Editor:
I would like to thank Dr. Ross.

(1) Dr. Ross does not state how many veterans with HCV are 
currently receiving care at the Departm ent of Veterans 
Affairs (VA). In 2008, VHA clinicians cared for over 
147,000 veterans with chronic HCV [1]. Treating 4500 
patients with HCV in 20 months is only 225 patients per 
month. The VA is currently treating less than 2% of infected 
veterans per year with boceprevi r and telaprevi r. It will 
take more than fifty years for the VA to treat all of their 
HCV infected patien ts. Evidence based care of an infectious 
disease is cure of the infection not the developmen t of
integrated models to address comorbidi ties. If 98% of
patients with a curable infecti on are not treated each year,
the VA’s response is inadequate.

(2) The VA does a better job with the human immunodefi-
ciency virus (HIV) treating 78% of veterans [2]. The 
number of patien ts on antivir al therapy clearly indicates 
that HIV is a high priority for the VA while HCV treatment 
is not.

(3) Telaprevi r is not available as a non-fo rmulary drug at the 
Louisvill e VA. Boceprevi r is on the formula ry there.

(4) More than 1800 patients with HCV antibodies have been 
identified at the Louisvill e VA over 19 years. They had mul- 
tiple physicians providing care.
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(5) $100 million for antiviral therapy over 20 month s is $5 mil- 
lion per month. This is clearly inadequat e to treat 147,000 
veterans with hepati tis C. This is why legislati on should 
be passed so that all veterans with HCV immediat ely pre- 
qualify for their choice of Medicaid or Medicare. They could 
then obtain antiviral therapy in the private sector instead of
waiting for the VA to treat 2% of them each year. Now, many 
are trapped in the VA system while their curable infection 
progresses to liver cancer, liver failure and death.
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